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With the summer here and many of us taking vacations and going to the BVA National Convention in August, I thought this article from the Summer, 2003 issue was worth repeating here.

Air travel for people with disabilities

Toll Free Hotline for Air Travelers with Disabilities

(P.S. To request free flyers promoting the Hotline to distribute to your membership, contact (202) 366-1617 (voice) or (202) 366-0511 (TTY). The U.S. Department of Transportation is calling on all disability organizations to promote public education about its Toll Free Hotline for air travelers with disabilities through their organization newsletters, list-serves and sponsored events.

The Toll Free Hotline for disabled air travelers has been in operation since August 2002 and is available for callers from 7 AM to 11 PM,Eastern Time, seven days a week. It is currently not being fully utilized. The Hotline serves two main purposes: (1) education and (2) assistance in resolving disability-related air travel problems. 

*   Many disabled air travelers are not aware of their rights and the Hotline, in part, exists as an educational service to inform air travelers with disabilities about their rights under the Air Carrier Access Act and the Department's implementing regulations 14 CFR Part 382.

Hotline operators are well versed in the ACAA and Part 382 and can provide callers with on the spot general information about the rights of

air travelers with disabilities. The Hotline operators also respond to requests for printed consumer information about air travel rights of the disabled.

*       The Hotline can also assist air travelers with disabilities in resolving real time or upcoming issues with air carriers. The purpose of "real-time"

assistance is to facilitate airline compliance with DOT's rules by suggesting to the passenger and the airline involved alternative customer-service solutions to the problem. The airline remains responsible for deciding what action will be taken to resolve the issue in accordance with the ACAA and Part 382. Generally, if a caller has a real time problem or an upcoming issue with an air carrier, a Hotline Duty Officer will contact that air carrier and attempt to resolve the issue. For example, there have been a number of incidents in which Hotline Duty Officers have contacted air carriers and convinced them to accept service animals and electric wheelchairs on board flights, to stow folding wheelchairs in the cabin, and to provide requested wheelchair assistance.

Air travelers who want information about the rights of persons with disabilities in air travel or who experience disability-related air travel service problems may call the Hotline to obtain assistance at: 1-800-778-4838 (voice) or 1-800-455-9880 (TTY).

Air travelers who want DOT to investigate a complaint about a disability-related issue still must submit their complaint in writing via e-mail at

airconsumer@ost.dot.gov

or postal mail to:

Aviation Consumer Protection Division

U.S. Department of Transportation

400 7th Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20590

IMPORTANT LETTER ENCLOSED

(Do you remember this letter I sent out earlier this Spring? Did you act on it?)

Bill HR 3771 has been reintroduced into the House of Representatives by Congressman Crowley. A letter is enclosed for you to address, sign and send to your Representative in the House. The letter you will send is asking your member of Congress to Co-Sponsor H. R. 3771 To amend title 38, United States Code, to provide that monetary benefits paid to veterans by States and municipalities shall be excluded from consideration as income for purposes of pension benefits paid by the Secretary of Veterans Affairs.

At our Regional Group meeting in November I was embarrassed when  Regis Quirin informed us then more then half of the cosponsors of HR 3771 was from Representatives other then New York State. This bill affects the Veterans Blind Annuity we receive from the State. Many veterans have to include this money as income and thus have to pay taxes on the $1,000 they receive from the annuity. As far as I have learned we are the only State to have an annuity for non service connected veterans. Why isn’t every member, their family and their friends writing or calling their Representatives in Congress to cosponsor this bill? Now that HR 3771 has been reintroduced into the 108th Congress lets not let it die in committee. Please send the enclosed letter to your legislator in the House of Representatives with your signature. If you don’t know who it is just call your local library and ask them for his/her name and address. You can also call their Washington DC office using the toll free number 1-866-727-4894, ask for your Representative’s office and inform the person who answers the phone that you want your Representative to cosponsor HR 3771. Do both and get as many of your family members and friends to do it. Even if you aren’t effected by this bill, help your brother or sister veterans who need your assistance.

(Of course the letter to send is not in the newsletter, it was already sent to you. Please use that toll free number and call your representative. You will be helping other blinded veterans who are not service connected.)

High Flight

This poem was composed by Pilot Officer John Gillespie Magee, Jr., an American serving with the Royal Canadian Air Force. He was born in Shanghai, China in 1922, the son of missionary parents, Reverend and Mrs. John Gillespie Magee; his father was an American and his mother was originally a British citizen.

He came to the U.S. in 1939 and earned a scholarship to Yale, but in September 1940 he enlisted in the RCAF and was graduated as a pilot. He was sent to England for combat duty in July 1941.

In August or September 1941, Pilot Officer Magee composed High Flight and sent a copy to his parents. Several months later, on December 11, 1941 his Spitfire collided with another plane over England and Magee, only 19 years of age, crashed to his death.

His remains are buried in the churchyard cemetery at Scopwick, Lincolnshire.

"High Flight"

Oh! I have slipped the surly bonds of earth

And danced the skies on laughter-silvered wings;

Sunward I've climbed, and joined the tumbling mirth

Of sun-split clouds - and done a hundred things

You have not dreamed of - wheeled and soared and swung

High in the sunlit silence. Hov'ring there,

I've chased the shouting wind along, and flung

My eager craft through footless halls of air.

Up, up the long, delirious, burning blue

I've topped the wind-swept heights with easy grace

Where never lark, or even eagle flew -

And, while with silent lifting mind I've trod

The high untrespassed sanctity of space,

Put out my hand and touched the face of God.

John Gillespie Magee, Jr.

COMPUTERS AND TRAINING

Do you realize receiving a new computer and training on it is easier then ever? What I mean is that now, if you qualify,  you can receive and be trained on a new computer in your residence. This is especially beneficial for blinded veterans receiving their second or third computer. If you want, you still can request training at West Haven but it is not necessary and the training can be done at your home. For more information contact your VIST coordinator.

(Editor’s note: For your first computer I would recommend going to West Haven.) 

2005 NATIONAL EVENTS

(Dates shown include registration and closing ceremony days.)

1. The 19th National Disabled Veterans Winter Sports Clinic

Sunday, April 3 - Friday, April 8 in Snowmass Village in Aspen, Colorado

2. 19th National Veterans Golden Age Games

Saturday, May 21 - Thursday, May 26 at Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

3. 25th National Veterans Wheelchair Games

Monday, June 27– Friday, July 1 in Minneapolis, Minnesota

4. 2005 National Veterans Creative Arts Festival

Monday, October 17 - Sunday, 23 in Denver, Colorado

If you wish to participate or learn more about these events contact your local Recreational Services Department several months before it is planned to take place (the for example; the Winter Sports Clinic applications are normally mailed out in September and are due back by the end of November)

GOD BLESS AMERICA!

